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Weekly News

Each Friday our Weekly News is emailed to everyone 
on our Constant Contact list. If you would like to be 
added to the list you may do so on our website.

November 4, 2018

Sunday, November 4: Daylight Saving Time ENDS!
Welcome New Members
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 9:10 a.m.	 Seek & Share – Lounge
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Sunday School 
	 11:45 a.m.	 Deep Waters – Lounge
	 11:45 a.m.	 Women of the Bible – Patio Room
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – kitchen
	 4:00 p.m.	 New Member Social – off campus
Monday, November 5
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
Tuesday, November 6: Election Day
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 10:30 a.m.	 Rotary Board Mtg. – Classroom B
	 11:15 a.m.	 Chair Yoga – Patio Room
	 noon	 Rotary Meeting – Kirk Hall
	 2:00 p.m.	 Hebrew Class – Classroom D
	 6:00 p.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 6:30 p.m.	 Webiloo Training – Classroom B
Wednesday, November 7
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 8:30 a.m.	 Pack-A-Sack – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion/Healing Service – church
	 11:00 a.m.	 Fellowship – Kirk Hall
	 11:50 a.m.	 Little Group – Lounge
	 5:00 p.m.	 Handbell Rehearsal – church
	 6:30 p.m.	 Women’s AA – Patio Room & Nursery
	 6:30 p.m.	 Youth Meeting – Holy Trinity, Clw.
Thursday, November 8
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room	
	 10:00 a.m.	 Gentle Yoga – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Staff Meeting – Rector’s Study
	 12:15 p.m.	 CardiYoga Class – Kirk Hall
	 3:00 p.m.	 Choir Rehearsal – Church
	 6:00 p.m.	 A Positive Life – Classroom B
Friday, November 9
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 9:45 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 7:00 p.m.	 HOW Group – Kirk Hall

Saturday, November 10
	 7:45 a.m.	 Building Bethlehem – off campus
	 9:00 a.m.	 Altar Guild – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Quilter’s – Classroom A
	 10:00 a.m.	 Samuel Gehring service/reception – 
		  church/Kirk Hall
	 11:00 a.m.	 Yoga with Sabina – Patio Room
	 5:00 p.m.	 Celtic Kirk Service – church
Sunday, November 11: 
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Sunday School 
	 11:45 a.m.	 Episcopalian 101 – Patio Room
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – kitchen

Today is All Saints Sunday. During the Prayers of the 
People we will remember all from Good Shepherd who 
have died since All Saints’ Sunday 2017…
Michael Slama	 Emily Bowman
Michael Sauble	 Helen Morris
Betty Stricker	 Jorgelina Solari
Jeffrey Lowe	 Lee Morris
Robert Stricker	 Harvey Buxton
Ruth Dahm	 Suzanne Nelson
Samuel Gehring

Our card ministry would appreciate your 
donations of blank notecards.

Today all of the loose offering in the collection plate 
will be added to the Rector’s Discretionary Fund. 
This fund is available to help those in our community 
or parish that need financial assistance with utility 
bills. Good Shepherd receives calls every day from 
families who need help and we are out of funds to 
offer assistance.
	 Your donations are gratefully accepted any time. 
Please indicate  Rector’s Fund on your 
contribution envelope and the amount 
will be added to your charitable giving 
statement. Thank you for your support 
of this ministry. 



WHY WE ASK… part 3
 from the Endowment Fund Board

BECAUSE… Today, All Saints’ Sunday, 
we celebrate each of us believers in Christ 
Jesus, past and present. And, we specifically 
acknowledge and thank those who have made
contributions over the years to the Endowment 
Fund, thus providing for all of us and the future
of Good Shepherd. That philanthropic effort continues 
today as members of the Rod & Staff Society have 
named The Church of the Good Shepherd Endowment 
Fund, Inc. in their wills or trusts. We are especially 
grateful to: Shirl Ahrens, Laurel Banta, Deborah 
Bouvier, Robert Brook, Don Chandler, Sharon DeVore, 
Joanne Forsythe, Doug Forsythe, Lela Highsmith, 
Carolyn Hughes, Kam McDaniel, the late Jorgelina 
Solari, Miguel Solari, and Judy Warner.
	 And today we welcome a new Rod & Staff member, 
Evelyn Slama. Thank you to Evelyn and all other Rod 
& Staff members. 
	 May each of you prayerfully consider taking the 
same bold step. A gift of any size is greatly appreciated. 
You can be assured and confident that wise investment 
and spending policies are in place by both the 
Endowment Board and the Vestry.
If interested in making a legacy gift to the Endowment 
Fund, you may speak to either Pastor Becky or an 
Endowment Fund Trustee: (Carolynn Hughes, Shirl 
Ahrens, Phyllis Sipos, Bob Bellavance.)

November 18 will be another 
opportunity to welcome people into 
the Church through the sacrament 
of  Baptism. This step on the path of 
Christian discipleship can take place 
at any of our 3 week-end services. 
Personal instruction will be provided. 
If you or someone you know would 
like to be baptized, please tell the 
pastor or call the parish office.

The Prayer Quilters, along with some of their crafty 
friends, have been busy constructing table runners, 
placemats, coasters, pot holders,  pillows, wine totes, 
wall hangings, Christmas stockings and ornaments, and 
a few other items to add beauty to your home. The goal 
of this crafting is to raise money for the Pack-A-Sack 
ministry, a group that provides weekend food to food 
insecure school children. 

Now through December 2, items will be 
available for sale in the church breezeway 
between services. Raffle tickets will also be 
for sale for a Christmas tree wall hanging. 
So come check out the crafts and donate to 
a worthy cause… Pack-A-Sack!

Preparing Care Bags for 
Farm Workers

It’s time to begin collecting items for the Care Bags for 
the migrant families. The Farm Workers Self-Help Inc. 
in Dade City has over two hundred families to serve. You 
can help by contributing some of the items listed below 
for their Care Bags.Financial donations are also accepted 
if you want us to do the shopping. Collection will end in 
November.

Food
bags of rice and beans!

Items for Children
small books	 hair barrettes	
tooth brushes 	 tooth paste	
face soap	 combs
hair brushes	 body powder	
small toys

For  Adults (Men and Women)
combs	 hair brushes		 face soap
tooth brushes	 tooth paste		  shampoo
deodorant	 hand lotion		  sun screen
band aids	 disposable razors	 shaving cream
body powder	 nail files	 	 work gloves	
socks	 needle and thread	 buttons
pocket packets of Kleenex, etc. 

—A Very SPECIAL Announcement—
The Church of the Good Shepherd 

has a new website!

Find us at…

www.COGSDunedin.com
Come As You Are … All Are Welcome!

Would you like to place flowers on the 
altar in memory of someone you love 
or give thanks for a special event? Cost 
for each vase of flowers is $25. A sign-
up sheet is on a clipboard in the back of 
the church.



Kirkin’ o’ the Tartans
Sunday, November 18

Both 8:00 & 10:00 AM Services

Bagpiper too!

Shepherd’s Sweets Holiday Bake Sale
Sunday • December 9

The women of Pack-A-Sack are again hosting Shepherd’s 
Sweets, a Christmas cookie and bake sale to benefit the 
Pack-A-Sack outreach ministry. They are looking for 
cookie tins [8 inch or less diameter] and serving trays as 
well as volunteers to bake 3–4 dozen cookies.
If you have cookie tins or trays that you can spare, please 
drop them off in the bin in the breezeway or Kirk Hall.
If you have a favorite cookie or some other holiday 
sweet recipe, and are willing to bake for a good cause, a 
sign-up sheet will be posted in the breezeway between 
the services. Look for more information on the bake sale 
in the coming weeks.

Community Thanksgiving Service
Thursday • Nov. 15 • 6:30 PM

First United Methodist Church
Corner of Douglas Ave. and Main Street

Downtown Dunedin

This Ecumenical Service is sponsored by local 
churches to thank God for our blessings and 
share them with others.

Please bring shelf-stable food,
sturdy fruits and vegetables,

or a love offering for our local food pantry
Dunedin Cares, Inc.

Meals of Thanks
Community Thanksgiving Dinner

Enjoy a Thanksgiving Dinner amongst neighbors in the community. 
Theree is no charge for the meal, however, you can make a donation 
which will go to Dunedin Cares, Inc. Food Pantry.

	 Now taking reservations for seatings at 
		  12:00 Noon and 1:30 PM
		  Thursday, November 22, 2018
		  RSVP to Evelyn at 727-798-4635.

Please contact Cheryl Sharpe for volunteer opportunities.



Prayers are requested for: 
Adam R.
Al R.
Alex B.
Alivia
Anna
Avalyn
Barbara D.
Betty & Dick F.
Betty L.
Beverly L.
Bill E.
Bill G.
Bill R.
Blair B.
Blair & Joel
Bob S.
Breanna B. & family
Brenda C.
Brian S.
Bruce N.
Bryan & Millie

Cam B.
Casey B.
Cheryl A.
Christopher D.
Christopher J.
Cindy G.
the Dale family
Dave P.
David M.
David P.
David Q.
Dick M.
Doreen B.
Dylan L.
Ellen H.
Emily
Evelyn K.
Gair R.
Garzon family
George
Gillian & John V.

Henny
Iris
Iris S. & family
JD
Joanne D.
Jodi M.
Joe B.
Joel B.
Judi S.
Judy S.
Kelly Ray M.
Lee M.
Linda W.
Liz N.
Lou F.
MaddieMargaret K.
Marilyn
Marilyn Stiles
Mark
Marc W.
Martin L.

Mary H.
Mary Ann H. & family
Mary Ann M.
Mei Hsiang
Melody R.
Nancy V.
Pam
Pam & Jimmy
Pat G.
Pat K.
Pat M.
Paul D.
Paul M.
Paul & Karen H.
Peta A.
Phyllis C.
Ralph B.
Ralph M.
Ray & Vickie L.
Red
Renee

Rich D.
Robbie D.
Robert K.
Ron A.
Ronnie A.
Ronnie K.
Roy T.
Sharon C.
Susan Y.
Ted. H.
Trish S.
Zoe
•Hurr icane  Micaael 
victims
•People in FL panhandle
• Victims of war.
•Injured and grieving 
from shooting at Tree of 
Life Synagogue.
• Immigrant children

Names will remain on this list for one month. If you would like the prayers to continue, please re-list the name in 
the white Prayers of the People book. The book is at the entrance of the nave, on the left side as you enter.

Celebrations
Birthday:
	 Nov. 6	 Karen Garrett
	 Nov. 7	 Gus Robbins-Penniman
	 Nov. 8	 Jane Morris
		  Carly Hopwood
	 Nov. 9	 Laurie Rennie
		  Dayana Mosquera
	 Nov. 10	 Kirk McKenna
	 Nov. 12	 Andrew Cabaniss
	 Nov. 13	 Nels Auger
		  Bill Raymond
	 Nov. 18	 Dan Little
	 Nov. 19	 Patricia Tardif
	 Nov. 22	 Sarah Guerrie
	 Nov. 26	 Jaclyn Chisholm

Anniversary:
	 Nov. 9	 Philip and Bethany Elder
	 Nov. 28	 Samuel and Patricia Gehring

Serving Us NEXT  SUNDAY, November 11, 2018
		  8:00 AM	 10:00 AM
Chalicist	 Ron Ellis	 Dan Depies		
			   Andrea Zahn
Acolyte	 	 Carol Beauchamp	
Lectors	 Lou Collard	 Jerry Mullinax
			   Evelyn Slama
Prayers	 Ron Ellis	 Judy Warner
Prayer Team	 Maureen Belote
			   Carey Cherivtch
Greeters	 Jay Harvey	 Steve Maisel
			   Caroline Maisel
Ushers	 Dick Smedley	 Alan Mackay
			   Jay Ozbun
Welcome Table: Susan Fowler, Shirl Ahrens
Building & Grounds: Jerry Ozbun
Coffee Hosts: Ann Kuratnick/Frank and Sandy Kneen

A sign-up sheet for nametags is located in the back 
of the church. Please print clearly!

A Celebration of Life Service for Samuel 
Gehring will be held at Good Shepherd on 
Saturday, November 10, at 10:00 a.m.  

—A Very SPECIAL Announcement—
The Church of the Good Shepherd 

has a new website!

Find us at…

www.COGSDunedin.com

Celtic Kirk Service 
Saturdays at 5:00 PM

Come as you are. All are welcome.


